
Council file No. 24-0804 
 

ARTS, PARKS, LIBRARIES, AND COMMUNITY ENRICHMENT COMMITTEE 
REPORT relative to the feasibility and implementation of a requirement to microchip all 
dogs, cats, rabbits, and horses. 
 
Recommendation for Council action:  

 
DIRECT the Department of Animal Services, in collaboration with the City 
Administrative Officer (CAO) and the Personnel Department, to report with a proposed 
one-year pilot program to expand microchip education, administration, and implantation. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has 
completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted 
 
Summary:  
On February 25, 2025, your Committee considered a Department of Animal Services 
report dated December 10, 2024, relative to the feasibility and implementation of a 
requirement to microchip all dogs, cats, rabbits, and horse. 

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to amend the 
report, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its 
consideration.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
ARTS, PARKS, LIBRARIES, AND COMMUNITY ENRICHMENT COMMITTEE  
 
 
 
MEMBER   VOTE 
JURADO:  YES 
HERNANDEZ:   YES 
NAZARIAN:  ABSENT 
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